
 

 
 

VILLAGE OF OLD BENNINGTON 
PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
MINUTES 

FOR 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2020 

 
Members present: 
Robert Bullington, Chair; Suzanne Buchsbaum; Galen Jones; Mary Pat Mazzola. 
 
Members absent: 
Nancy Coseo 
 
The Village of Old Bennington Planning Commission was called to order by Chair 
Bullington at 7:05 PM. 
 
Commission members reviewed the Minutes from the December 12, 2019 
meeting. Mary Pat Mazzola made the motion to accept the minutes. Galen 
Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous. 
 
Galen Jones made the motion that we continue the deliberative session on the 
State application for a generator at the Monument. Suzanne Buchsbaum 
seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous. 
 
Mary Pat Mazzola made the motion that we exit deliberative session. Galen 
Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous. 
 
Suzanne Buchsbaum made the motion that we extend the deliberative session 
until the regular meeting in April in accordance with a verbal understanding 
between Chair Bullington and James Duggan, Senior Historic Preservation 
Review Coordinator, State of Vermont. During that conversation, Mr. Duggan 
noted that should give the State plenty of time to provide the information 
requested by the Commission. Mary Pat Mazzola seconded the motion; all in 
favor, unanimous. 
 
 



 

 
 
Chair Bullington discussed the search for an Administrative officer and an 
upcoming application for a new garage with enclosed breezeway for the home at 
40 Monument Ave. 
 
Galen Jones moved that we adjourn the meeting. Suzanne Buchsbaum 
seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous. Adjourned. 
 
Robert Bullington 
Acting Secretary 
Planning Commission 


